
This e­mail states the informal opinions of commission staff, offered as technical 
assistance, and are not intended as legal advice. We reserve the right to amend these 
opinions should circumstances change or additional information be brought to our 
attention. Staff's opinions are not binding on the commission. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Penny L. Ingram  |  Regulatory Analyst 
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission, Regulatory Services Division 

P.O. Box 47250  |  1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr SW, Olympia, WA 98504 
ph: 360.664.1242  |  pingram@utc.wa.gov | fax: 360‐586‐1150 

 
From: Shannon Tomsen [mailto:shannon.prwa@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, October 28, 2009 7:53 AM 
To: Ingram, Penny (UTC) 
Subject: Re: Points Recycling and Refuse files applications for consideration by the commission on 
October 29, 2009, at 9:30 a.m. 
 
Hi Penny -  
 
We are having a family emergency so I will not be able to call in tomorrow or spend any time 
writing a proper response.  
 
It seems to me that this "application" is incomplete as it does not include any actual service. 
Also, if this is allowed to go forward, the complaints against him must first be reinstated, heard 
in their entirety, and decided. As a result, this "application" can only be seen as a stall tactic and 
is in the worst interest of the residents of Point Roberts.  
 
Thank you,  
Shannon Tomsen 

On Tue, Oct 27, 2009 at 4:56 PM, Ingram, Penny (UTC) <PIngram@utc.wa.gov> wrote: 

On October 23, 2009, Points Recycling and Refuse filed applications for expedited temporary, 
temporary, and permanent authority to provide the following service in Point Roberts: 

  

To provide on-call special cleanup/pickup services and on-call and permanent drop box 
service in Point Roberts Washington. In addition, the application stated that Points was 
not interested in providing commercial garbage dumpster service, residential garbage 
collection or residential curbside collection. 

  


